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Centro Restructure Update 

 
Following approval by Centro Properties Group’s (Centro) securityholders and other 
stakeholders at meetings held on 22 November 2011, the second court hearing for 
Centro’s proposed restructure was held in the Supreme Court of New South Wales on 
24 and 25 November 2011. The Court has reserved its decision and the hearing was 
adjourned until a date to be determined.  

 

 
 
For Further Information 
Media:      Analysts: 
Miche Paterson    Adam Soffer 
Kreab Gavin Anderson   Centro Fund Manager 
+61 3 9659 3000    +61 3 8847 0932 
       
 
Investors: 
Centro Investor Services 
In Australia:  1800 802 400 
International:  +61 3 8847 1802 
investor@centro.com.au 
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